WMHNA Annual Meeting

May 26, 2015
Minutes
In Attendance:

Board Members: Mark Sloan, Steve Terranella, Louise Wright, Pam Walker, Darin Meyer, Doug Duncan, Nate Anderson, Fred Schlegel, Eric Staab.
Neighbors/Guests:  Thomas Hamann, Liz Smith, Terry Williams, Jim Bridenstine, Randy Walker, Joanne Sloan, Sime Curkovic, Jim VanSweden, Christina Anderson, Tala Davidson, Shelley Denny, Jim Hopfensperger, Connie Micklin, Phil Micklin, Chris Schlegel, Noah Dorfman, Ann Fraser, John Fraser, Reuben Glasser, Marie Jones, Maureen Cartmill, Rick Gershon, Liz Henderson, Erike Loeffler, Jeff Spoekter
1.
Call to order – Meeting called to order at 6:35 p.m. by Mark Sloan, President.
2.
Approval of April Board Meeting Minutes – Nate A. moved to approve the Minutes and Steve T. seconded the motion. The motion passed.
3.
Community Garden Discussion – Christina Anderson presented plans to develop a Community Garden located at the east end of Henderson Park (Prospect and Grand) and distributed two handouts (map showing proposed location and a design of what the garden could look like). Six families are interested so far. This is a City property and thus needs approval from the City. It will next go to Parks & Recreation Board to review and may need to go to the City Commission (probably won’t happen this year because of that). Some objectives include having a portion of bed dedicated to a local food bank and that appearance concerns are met (ultimate design fits with neighborhood). 

Rules will need to be established (are pets allowed; what pesticides can be used; common areas must be kept up).  Question asked of how it will be paid for? Those wanting a bed will need to contribute. Christina is looking into grants. Extra time waiting for City approval will allow more time for funding. 


Has been generally well received; however, one neighbor has expressed concerns of not being in favor. Christina’s email address is in the Newsletter if anyone has questions or comments.

4.
Presentation of New Website – Tom Hamann – Mark introduced Tom Hamann who lives in the neighborhood. Tom is developing a new website for WMHNA and showed design which was well received. We will have an Events page and will include historic pictures of homes from archived photos. Members will also be able to pay member fees via site. There will be connections to social media as well as the ability to add neighbor contact information (email, etc.). Tom can maintain for us and we will also have the ability to update ourselves.
5.
Treasurer’s Report – Fred S. shared a historical graph of income and expenses, and projected income and expenses for the 2015/2016 year. We have $4,109 in the bank. 
6.
Newsletter – Mark thanked Louise W. for her contributions to the Newsletter.
7.
Strategic Planning – Mark S. recapped the Strategic Planning Session which occurred in January. Outcome of session indicates that we do social events reasonably well; there is some frustration about interaction between WMHNA and the City Commission; we need to communicate better with neighbors; need better relationships with K College and Western. 
8.
Stadium Lighting Ordinance – Mark S. introduced Jim Hopfensberger who recapped a recent meeting with Rebecca Kit and Rob Bauckham with the City on June 9. He and Darin Meyer will be representing WMHNA to help develop the stadium lighting ordinance (which they hope to have in place by 2016). They will be having a group meeting every few weeks. Two individuals from the Winchell neighborhood will also be participating. They will be reviewing city ordinances in comparable areas. If anyone is aware of any similar ordinances, they should contact Jim or Darin. Through June and July, they will adopt hypothetical standards and report back to the neighborhood by August. They will then take feedback to the City in September. The goal is to go before City Commission in November for a public meeting on an ordinance.
9.
Public Safety Issues – Mark S. said that the City no longer enforces parking—that is now handled by the police department. Lt. McDonald will be our interface going forward.


Tot Lot – Mark sent an email regarding recent inappropriate activity at the Tot Lot. There has been a group of boys who have egged houses, broken windows and verbally assaulted neighbors. Some neighbors have said they are considering moving. Community policing was discussed at length (we need more, but there have been many cuts). WMHNA made recommendation to remove the hoops at the Tot Lot and the Parks Advisory Board agreed. It wasn’t an easy decision for the Board to make. The boys live in the Township across from West Main Street. Lengthy discussion ensued—what is solution? Feedback is needed from police on meeting with the parents of the boys. Nate A. suggested we add to the agenda for the next Board meeting to shape the conversation and gather thoughts of interested parties.
10.
Miscellaneous – Mark S. recognized a neighbor, Larry Snydergard, who recently passed away as someone who contributed much to the neighborhood and would be sorely missed. Larry’s memorial service is Sunday, May 31, at the Fetzer Center. 


Mark thanked Board members for their past year of service. He recognized Fred S. for his work on the annual picnic; Steve T. for his work on the winter carnival; and Louise W. for her work on the Newsletter and Harvest Moon event. Three individuals will be leaving the Board:  Mark Sloan, Doug Duncan and Pam Walker.


Those Board members staying on the Board will be:  Nate Anderson, Bruce Martin, Darin Meyer, Fred Schlegel, Jeff Sherman, Eric Staab, Bob Stauffer, Steve Terranella and Louise Wright. Individuals who would like to run for the Board are:  Anne Cullen Puente, Noah Dorfman, Jim Hopfensberger, David Johnson, Beth Pappalardo and Gary Schwartz. Mark proposed that we vote by slate unless anyone objected. Jim Hopfensberger moved that we vote for the entire slate and Terry Williams seconded the motion. The motion passed.

The election of officers will occur at the next WMHNA Board Meeting on Tuesday, June 30.
The meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
Pam Walker, Secretary
